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Planning is underway for the construction of new permanent, flood resilient facilities at 
Murwillumbah East Public School. The project will provide new classrooms, a canteen and facilities 
for specialist support classes. The project will also enable all demountable buildings to be removed 
from the school. 

Geotechnical investigations and soil testing 
From Monday 24 June 2025 to Friday 27 June 2025 (weather permitting) contractors will be onsite 
at Murwillumbah East Public School conducting geotechnical investigations to assess the 
subsurface soil and rock conditions and taking soil samples for testing. 

Work will take place between 7:30 am and 6 pm and will involve the use of drilling rigs to dig 
boreholes and test pits. There will be some sound from the drill rig motors during this work.  

An exclusion zone will be created around the work area (shown as ‘Area A’ in the map below) to 
ensure student, staff and visitor safety. Trucks will enter from George Street (refer to green arrow 
below) and we will work closely with the contractor to maintain safety and minimise any impact on 
school operations, neighbours and local traffic.  

 

For more information about this project visit edu.nsw.link/MurwillumbahEastPS-Upgrade   

We thank you for your understanding as we carry out this important work.  
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